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Passenger Pigeon in Wisconsin.--What I believe to be an authentic 
record of the occurrence of the Passenger Pigeon in Wisconsin in 1905 
is given me by Mr. O. L. Wetterhall. In the fall of that year, Mr. Wetter- 
hall, who is an old hunter and who took hundreds of Wild Pigeons in the 
'70s, was a guest of a farmer near Oconomowoc, and he and his son went 
out to a large stubble field, where flocks of Mourning Doves were feeding 
on the loose grain which had been left on the ground. 

It was a windy day and the doves were hard to shoot, but about forty 
were taken, and among them an adult male Passenger Pigeon. Mr. 
Wetterhall sho•ved this bird to a number of people, who remarked on its 
being very rare, but did not realize that it was practically extinct. It 
was picked and cooked with the doves. 

Though formerly abundant in the woods along the Des Plaines River, 
west of Highland Park, Illinois, the last record 1 know of was a female 
which I saw at close range in 1894. This bird was in a small oak tree 
within fifteen feet of the walk on which I was passing, and was so busy 
preening its feathers, that 1 stood unnoticed for several minutes watching 
it, until a passing wagon frightened it away.--Hr,•aY K. COALE, High- 
land Park, Illinois. 

West Africa the True Habitat of Glaucidium tephronotum.-- 
On page 78 of Brabourne and Chubb's 'Birds of South America' (1912) 
we find listed as No. 723: Glaucidium tephronotum Sharpe, Sharpe's Pygmy 
Owl, "Parr. ign." The species is included in this work because, as we 
read in the original description,t the bird was "said to be from 'South 
America.' It was presented to the British Museum by Mr. W. Wilson 
Saunders, F. R.S." A colored figure of this Pygmy Owl appears in the 
'Catalogue of the Birds in the British Museum,' lI, 1875, P1. XIII, fig. 
2; but up to the present time no further specimens have ever been reported 
from any part of the New World. 

Now among the many remarkable birds discovered by Mr. G. L. Bates 
in the Southern Camcroon, West Africa, there is one whose validity has 
not hitherto been questioned, but which certainly merits careful compari- 
son with Glaucidium tephronotum. This is Glaucidium pycrafti. described 
by Mr. Bates in 'The Ibis,' 1911, p. 85, and figured in color on Plate VII 
of the same volume. In studying the four specimens of Glaucidium py- 
crafti collected by Mr. Herbert Lang and myself in the northern Ituri 
Forest of the Belgian Congo, in 1910, 1913, and 1914, I chanced to com- 
pare the two plates above mentioned, and was struck by their very pro- 
nounced resemblance. Although the general tone of the crown and 
back would seem to be decidedly bluer in tephronotum, yet I fmd that our 
Congo specimens ale more nearly like the figure of tephronotum, and not 
one is as brown as that of pycrofti. 

Even between the descriptions of the two species, the principal diverg- 

Ibis, 1875, p. 260. 


